“I first met David Gunnersen when I retired from my working career as a Chartered Civil Engineer. He then advised me on the investment of my terminal lump sum payment. At that time he was working for a firm of  Financial Advisors who worked with the firm by whom I had been employed. 
A few years later, he set up in practice on his own as an independent financial advisor and not long afterwards he contacted me to check whether I might wish to make use of his services, which I decided to do. Over the fifteen years or so since then that David Gunnersen has been advising me on my share portfolio, the financial climate has gone through a number of vicissitudes. With his advice, the value of my portfolio in those difficult times has generally performed better than the industry average. 
For his services we have agreed an annual fee of a small percentage of the portfolio value.

We have also, in discussion, agreed a level of risk that I am prepared to accept on my investments.
 David makes periodic adjustments to my shareholding on his own initiative whilst keeping me informed, but is not authorised to make any withdrawals from the funds. Any such withdrawals would only be made direct to me after my written authorisation to Transact with whom the funds are held, in order to minimise the cost of any charges in my shareholding”.
W S Charles-Jones
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